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The Neighbor~ 

~ 

Nyw Stud~nts 

Alumni Association Gift 

July 31, 1973 

Last week Dorchester and Columbia Point 
neighbors came to the new campus to 
welcome Dr. Carlo Golino as he assumed 
his duties as Chancellor of UMass-Boston. 

The Chancellor's office was crowded with well­
wishers from many organizations, including 
the Dorchester United Neighborhood Associ a­
tions, which represents some 17 community 
organizations in the district, and is headed 
by Kit Clark. From the Columbia Point 
APAC were Mrs. Thelma Peters and 
Edward Sorrell. 

The "good Neighbor" theme prevailed, and 
Dr. Golino stated that there are many pro­
blems to be solved jointly by University 
and community efforts. "We must work 

·together, " he said. 

Donald Costello, Director of Admissions, in 
the latest report on admissions for the Fall 
semester, reveals there will be some 2000 
new students on campus. These include 1260 
students through the Admissions Office, 
Special Admissions, and the College of Public 
and Community Service; 515 will be transfers 
from other colleges and universities; 100 will 
be in the Veterans' Program and in College 
Prep programs; 25 in the Flexible Campus 
Program, and 100 associated with the Institute 
of Learning and Teaching. 

Members of the Alumni Association Board of 
Directors at a reception for Dr. Golino 
presented him with a $300 check to be used 
for scholarship aid to needy and deserving 
students. The funds came from the telephone 
fund raising campaign the Alumni members 
conducted this Spring. The Board of Directors 
voted for the use of the funds to help students 
acquire the benefits of higher education at 
UMass-Boston. Lana Webb Brennen, 
President of the Association and James O'Leary, 
Chairman of the Committee, made the 
presentation. In addition to Ms. Brennen 



Alumni Association GUt (continued) 

Trustees Meeting 

College of I'ublic and Community Service 

Honors for John Carpenter 

Bulletin Items 

and Mr. O'Leary, the Board members 
include: DavidS. White, Peter Bradley, 
Paul Brennen, Robert Conway, David CosmaT' ,--­
Robert DiBona, Paul Keating, Maureen Kennb 
Kevin Kirrane, Stephen Politi, Stephen Robinson, 
James Smith, Manuel Trillo, Michael Ventresca, 
Andrew Warren, George Weidenfeller, 
Ellen Kelly, Paul Kenney, Hazel Schiavo-Compo, 
Russell MacDonald and Connie Hathorn. 

The Board of Trustees of the University of 
Massachusetts will hold their August meeting 
on Wednesday, August 1, at 2 p.m. at the 
Sheraton Lincoln Inn, Worcester. 

A happy note is recording the acceptance in­
to the College of Public and Community 
Service of three people closely associated 
with the University. Joan O'Brien, who is 
performing the multitudinal chores with 
the Search Committee for the Vice Chancellor 
for Student Affairs, will be attending classes 
in the new college. Also attending will be 
Delma LaSane, who is the Secretary in the 
Columbia Point Field Office, and Bella McKenna, 
of the Jones Hill Civic Association. 
Mrs. McKenna has been involved in community­
university affairs for some time, especially 
working with Robert Evans (Theatre Arts) on 
the "Save the Strand" project. 

John Carpenter, Director of Campus Security, 
has been elected to the Board of Directors 
of the International Association of College 
and University Security Directors. He will 
represent the Northeastern section of the 
United States. The election was held at the 
international meeting of security heads at 
their annual meeting at Central Michigan 
University. 

We are anxious to share campus news with 
all parts of the university: academic, 
administrative, student, and community 
interests. Kindly send items to John Larner, 
Director of Public Relations, via campus 
mail or by phone (2271 or 2272). We are 
located at Room 372 at the Dorchester campus. 
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